St Augustine’s Community Together Residents’ Association ACT)
Minutes of public meeting held on 20 September 2007 in St Augustine’s Hall, Norwich

1. Welcome by the Revd Nicholas Vesey. Apologies received from Mr & Mrs Fish (Coleman Opticians) and Ian Leather (NCC). There were 25 people in attendance.
2. Minutes of last meeting (19 July 2007) were approved.

3. Matters arising from minutes:

· Cllr Lowe said she would speak to Mr Fish about flytipping problem behind his premises in St Augustine’s Street (Rose Yard), however, as Cllr Dylan said he was already dealing with this issue it was decided to leave it to him to progress this issue.  
· NCC’s proposed fortnightly collection of refuse sacks would not apply to communal bins, which would continue to be emptied weekly.

· New ‘Brown bins’ would become available to those who wanted to dispose of garden waste (the charge would be £35 p.a.). It was suggested that neighbours could share the cost.

· Cllr Lowe suggested that members of ACT attend the SNAP meetings (Safer Neighbourhood Action Panels) for the West City area. Dates and details to be announced.

· Work on the new play facilities in the Gildencroft Park had now begun after several delays this summer. However, there was still a dog fouling problem in the park. Broadland Housing Association’s rep at the meeting said she would take this up with the NCC’s Dog Warden.

· There had been no reply to letter ACT had written to Smurfit’s Transport Manager about their HGVs using St Augustine’s Street. It was suggested that ACT write to the Norwich Evening News about this issue. ACT Chair, Sally-Ann Reynolds said she would phone them.
· It was noted that a “crack house” had been closed in Ebenezer Place, following a police investigation of illegal drug abuse in this location. This action was approved of by the meeting by a round of applause for the work of the police.
· It was noted that Lovell’s in Oak Street/Chatham Street had no restrictions on use of site apart from normal environmental controls. It was also noted that this area was currently subject of a planning application to build residential properties.
· Local youth work funding: The Phoenix Centre was putting in a bid for funding of a major project. Details to be announced later in the year.

4. Councillors’ Reports:

i. Cllr Howard Jago – vandalism and graffiti in the local area had been reported to him and he had passed this information on to the NCC.

ii. Cllr Tom Dylan had received reports of a flytipping problem in the Rose Yard area.

iii. Cllr Adrian Holmes (speaking as a local resident not a councillor for this area) noted that Northern City Centre Area Action Plan team would be publishing its ‘Preferred Options Report’ in November. He suggested ACT invite members of the team along to speak at one of our public meetings before deadline for consultation has passed (i.e. 21 December 2007). It was agreed that ACT would do this, hopefully for a public meeting in 3rd week in November.
iv. Cllr Diana Lowe reported on the abuse of parking permits in the area.

v. Cllr Maran McKay reported that the subsidy for meals of wheels was being withdrawn in Norfolk

5. Broadland Housing Association (BHA) issues. Jo Coxford (BHA) reported that there had been a lack of response to the summer holiday scheme, which had not therefore gone ahead. There would be a litter pick and bulb planting day during half-term week in October, with £2.50 per child attending and participating going to ACT funds. There had been a Community East football competition with two teams of youths from the Lathes. There was concern expressed from people at the meeting about children climbing over walls into gardens in back of Sussex Street. Also, that exterior lights were out in the Lathes. 
6. The meeting was told about the Life Fair to be held in Anglia Square on 25 October. ACT had invited over 30 voluntary and commercial organisations to set up stalls to provide socially useful information. 
7. Date of next meeting to be announced.
